

February 19, 2025

Dear Open Door Family,

I wanted you to know that Barb Johnson, a longtime member of our church family, entered eternality this morning. Barb is the mother of Katie (Ben) Mattox. They have been caring for Barb in their home for the past year. Katie and Ben are so grateful for all the support, prayer, and love from friends and church family members, and will be planning a service to honor Barb's life later this spring.



Please hold this dear family in your prayers in this time of grief, gratitude, and hope in Jesus.

Much care,

Bob McKenna
Care Pastor
bob@thedoor.org
(763) 416-5846 ext. 1302
Church of the Open Door